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c/o Craig Whitnell – President 

(705) 740-5147 

 

 

 

 

Volunteer Letter 

 

 

 

 

The Peterborough Thunder Fastball Association is a non-profit organization. All registered 

“staff” and “executive” are required to submit a Criminal Reference Check for the upcoming 

2022 season. 

 

The person registering for their Criminal Record Check is either currently or will be applying for 

a volunteer position within the Peterborough Thunder Fast Pitch Association. These volunteer 

positions are; Executive Member, Head Coach, Assistant Coach, Team Staff. 

 

 

 

Thank you,  

 

 

 

Craig Whitnell 

President 

Peterborough Thunder Fast Pitch Association 
 

 

  


